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Introduction: On April 30, 2011, at 6:03 CEST, in a farm at 
the village of Sołtmany, NE Poland, a stone penetrated the edge 
of a roof and crushed onto a concrete step below. It was immedi-
ately found by the owners of the farm, alarmed by loud noise. 
Mr. Roman Rzepka from the nearby town of Giżycko, recog-
nized the stone as meteoritic, and informed the authors. On May 
2, fragments of the stone were purchased and distributed among 
laboratories for examination. Here are some preliminary results. 

Samples and macroscopic examination: The meteorite was 
broken by impact into pieces: 813 g, 155 g and many smaller 
ones. TKW is at least 1066 g. Nearly all examined pieces have 
the fusion crust of about 1–1.5 mm thick. The crust is of the same 
thickness all around the meteorite, which suggests that the stone 
was a single fall. The hole in the roof and the trace of impact 
onto the step below proved that the fall was nearly vertical.  
Macroscopic examination showed that the stone was extremely 
fresh (W0), nearly white in color, with clearly visible troilite and 
FeNi grains, up to 2–3 mm in size, dispersed uniformly through 
entire meteorite. Only few chondrules were distinguished  
macroscopically. 

Mineralogy and petrology: The mean compositions of  
olivine (Fa25.5) and low-Ca pyroxene (Fs22) indicate that the me-
teorite can be classified as an L chondrite [1]. This is  
confirmed by magnetic susceptibility logχ = 4.71 ± 0.04, typical 
of the lower range of L chondrites [2]. The texture examined 
both macroscopically and in thin section, the homogeneous com-
positions of olivines and pyroxenes, and the large grain-size of 
plagioclase, all indicate type 6 chondrite. There is no difference 
in composition of olivines and pyroxenes in chondrules and out 
of them. Low-Ca pyroxene is usually accompanied by Ca pyrox-
ene (Wo: ~ 45%; Fs:~ 46.5%). In larger grains of feldspar 
(An~10%; Or ~ 5%), albitic twinning is visible. Sparse chon-
drules are well crystallized; no glass is visible. F-Cl apatite is an 
accessory. Opaque minerals are represented by troilite, kamacite, 
taenite and rare chromite. Taenite shows an unusual texture, with 
areas resembling plessite. In taenite grains, tiny inclusions of me-
tallic copper are visible. The undulatory extinction in olivine and 
pyroxene indicates that the chondrite is weakly shocked (S2). 
This is confirmed by low anisotropy of magnetic susceptibility 
[3]. 
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